Holwell Neighbourhood Plan (NP)

Notes from 2nd Meeting

Date:  11 April 2013

1. Apologies for absence. Absentees included Steve Atchison, Phil Curtiss, and Patrick Constable. Parish Clerk was in attendance as an observer for part of the meeting.

2. The Chairman of the working party, Bruce Duncan (BD), raised the need for transparency and that working party (WP) members will need to declare any financial interest in planning matters. 

3. BD updated us on the meeting with members of WDDC planning office and handed out Appendix 1 The Process, Appendix 2 Neighbourhood Planning, and Appendix 3 Designating the NP Area, for discussion.  BD said there is some funding available from WDDC for the NP.

4. It was agreed the neighbourhood plan should adhere to the current parish boundary.  Map was referred to.

5. Discussion then followed about how we might inform the village of this decision. Ideas included posting on the village notice board, producing a flyer to be included in the next White Hart magazine and putting information on the parish website once it is up and running.  Communication and engagement with the village in general was raised at it was felt we need to advertise that the NP will be raised during the AGM of the Parish council on 14 May 2013. It was agreed a flyer (BD) should be hand delivered by Sue Crosby (subsequently done with our thanks).

6. The five Focus groups were then discussed and it was felt that Housing was going to be the most challenging and that all members of the WP will need to be a part of the housing focus group.

7. Volunteers were then sought for the other four groups with the following results (first name will lead):

Business: Jo Edmondson and Bob Pearce

Roads and Transport:  Peter, Rob, David

Environment: Patrick, Bob, Rodney

Community: Sue


Village Hall: Phil Curtis

Vacant position is (the vital)  communication post – any ideas as this to include the NP web site.

Date of next meeting to be arranged.

